
 

 

CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

May 6, 2021 

Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 7:01 pm..  Roll call:  Chris Norman, 
Cindy Humke, Chris Wood, Cathi Fouts, and John Bartello. Fouts moved and was seconded by Norman to 
approve the agenda. Motion carried 5-0 

Guests:  none 

New Business: 

a. Council is researching outsourcing our sewer locating duties with Iowa One Call to USIC. 
Mayor Edwards was quoted $2600 as an annual fee and then $25/call. Andreas will reach 
out to Edward Dubuc at USIC for a formal quote. 

b. Andreas will get with Tina at Jasper County Auditor’s office to get and follow timeline of 
events that will need to happen for upcoming election. 

c. Andreas will apply for the American Rescue Plan grants that Lambs Grove is eligible for  

d. In the interest of retarring the 2 ½ miles of roads in Lambs Grove, Jasper Construction has 
sent us a quote for $21,940. Mack’s quote was for $16,400 but did not seem nearly as 
thorough as the Jasper quote. City will obtain at least two more quotes for this project and 
then present it to the Council at June 3rd meeting.  

Consent Agenda: 

Humke moved to approve April Minutes, and May list of bills. This was seconded by Bartello. Motion 
carried 5-0. 

   

News Printing Company Publications – minutes, notice of public hearing, 

public hearing minutes 

$280.61 

 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $700.00 

Kathy Andreas Salary $413.09 

IPERS Retirement $75.50 

Total  Bills  $2722.01 

  

General Fund $22684.77 

Charges for Fee $2989.32 



 

 

Local Option Sales Tax $4293.51 

Emergency $694.85 

Road Use Fund  

Debt Service 

 

$6712.35 

 

Total April Revenue $38775.41 

 

Mayor:  The guardrail damaged over the winter has been repaired. The Windstream pole that has been 
hanging on Hwy 6 since August has finally been removed. There is an Emergency Management meeting 
coming soon that Mayor Edwards will attend. Newton Water Works has found a water leak they are 
investigating at the manhole in front of Bartello’s house. 

Streets: no report      

Sewers: Sewer steward will be in CO a lot coming soon and would like to get the USIC contract going 
ASAP. 

Parks:  all good and being mowed and kept beautiful 

Tree Steward:  All remaining trees will be handed out to all of Lambs Grove residents by Mayor Edwards. 

Storm Sewers:  no report 

City Clerk: Andreas will contact Manatts to get curb repair started on Emerson Hough and Oakwood. 

Old Business:  

 a.  Andreas will add an extra line to her phone that will be used for the City as the City’s contact 
number. 

Bartello moved and was seconded by Humke to adjourn the meeting at 8:05p.m.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Next City Council meeting to be held June 3, 2021. 

Minutes submitted by Kathy Andreas, City Clerk 

Mayor 

Patrick Edwards 

City Clerk 

Kathy Andreas 


